





interpretation partially rescinds Glaser by clarifying that Glaser’s list of acceptable
navigation systems was overly restrictive and was not intended to exclude navigation
systems that might be approved in the future. However, Pratte affirms Glaser’s conclusion
that ASR and PAR do not qualify as navigation systems under § 61.65(d)(2)(ii)(C).

The FAA finds that PAR should be considered an acceptable navigation system under

§ 61.65(d)(2)(i1)(C) because § 1.1 defines a precision approach procedure, which is a type of
instrument approach, as including the use of PAR. As a result, the FAA is rescinding both
the Glaser and Pratte interpretations. Furthermore, because the regulations do not define
“navigation systems,” Flight Standards Service (AFS) is in the best position to issue policy
and guidance on what “navigation systems” mean and which ones may be used under

§ 61.65(d)(2)(ii)(C). Therefore, AFS should determine whether ASR should be part of a
nonprecision instrument approach under § 1.1, and whether the use of ASR is considered a
navigation system under § 61.65(d)(2)(ii)(C).6

We believe that the above responds to the inquiry. If you require further assistance, please
contact my staff.

6 Part 97 considers an approach using ASR as an example of a nonprecision approach procedure. FAA Order
8260.3E, Chapter 1, Section 1, Paragraph 6(c), Types of Procedures



